BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING MINUTES

TOWN OF EPPING, NEW HAMPSHIRE

August 8, 2022
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ATTENDANCE

Vice-Chairman Tom Gauthier; Selectmen Bob Jordan, Mike Yegeau and John Cody; Town Administrator Gregory C. Dodge.  Chairman Joe Trombley and Executive Secretary Joyce Blanchard were excused.

CALL TO ORDER

Vice-Chairman Tom Gauthier called public meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

NON-PUBLIC SESSION

Motion by Vice-Chairman Tom Gauthier to enter into non-public session in accordance with RSA 91-A:3 II (a) compensation and (b) hiring.  Seconded by Selectman Bob Jordan.  Motion carried 3-0.  Roll Call Vote was taken and carried unanimously.

Selectman Mike Yergeau was excused from the non-public session.

RECONVENE

Vice-Chairman Tom Gauthier reconvened the public meeting at 7:00 PM in the Town Hall meeting room and via Zoom.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

CONDOLENCES

Vice-Chairman Tom Gauthier expressed his condolences and those of Chairman Joe Trombley to Sandy Goodspeed and her family at the passing of Charles “Charlie” Goodspeed.  Vice-Chairman Gauthier said Mr. Goodspeed will truly be missed.

CONSENT CALENDAR

Minutes from the July 25, 2022 Selectmen’s meeting were submitted for approval.

Payroll manifest for the pay period ending August 4, 2022 in the amount of $167,397.65 was submitted for approval.

Accounts Payable manifest for the week ending August 4, 2022 in the amount of $427,464.28was was submitted for approval.

Intent to cut for Map #05, Lot #29-1 was submitted for approval.

Large Assembly permit for the 22nd Annual Highnotes Festival to be held on September 10, 2022 was submitted for approval.

Large Assembly permit for a Family Festival @ 247 North River Rd. (SELT) to be held on October 15, 2022 was submitted for approval.

Motion by Selectman Bob Jordan to approve the consent calendar as submitted.  Seconded by Selectman John Cody.  Motion carried 4-0.

POLICE

Chief Michael Wallace addressed the Board with two (2) purchase orders.  He stated that the Board had approved a grant through the DEA earlier this year to purchase boots.  

The first purchase order #431 was for 20 pair of summer boots from Tactical Distributors in the amount of $2,440.00 and the second purchase order #432 was for an additional 20 pairs of winter boots also from Tactical Distributors in the amount of $3,040.

Motion by Selectman Bob Jordan to approve purchase orders #431 ($2,440) and #432 ($3,040) for summer/winter boots from Tactical Distributors.  Seconded by Selectman John Cody.  Motion carried 4-0.

The Chief also submitted purchase order #430 to purchase a new server and software for Doc-Star.  The money would come out of his “IT” account which will prohibit him from doing other things.  He had considered using impact fee money but did not think that was appropriate.

Selectman Yergeau asked if this server was just for Doc-Star or for other police software as well.  Chief said it is for Doc-Star only.

Motion by Selectman Bob Jordan to approve purchase order #430 to Pif Technologies for a new server and software for the Doc-Star system in the amount of $9,598.  Discussion:  To be funded from the department “IT” account.  Seconded by Selectman John Cody.  Motion carried 4-0.

FIRE

Chief Don DeAngelis addressed the Board recommending a pay adjustment for Adinara Challinor for achieving her Paramedic license.  Her rate of pay would increase from $18.50 an hour to $21.50 per hour.  The second recommendation was to have the Board approve an “on a call” pay for Kelsey Price.  Originally, she was hired at $10.25 an hour without the increase while on a call due to her not having any training or licenses.  The Board was okay with the increase after discussion in non-public session.

Motion by Selectman Bob Jordan to approve a $3.00 per hour increase for Adinara Challinor who is now a Paramedic and to approve an “on a call” hourly rate for Kelsey Price in the amount of $15.00 per hour.  Seconded by Selectman John Cody.  Motion carried 4-0.

Vice-Chairman Gauthier asked Chief DeAngelis to come back in a few weeks with a purchase order to repair more overhead doors at the Safety Complex and to explore the use of impact fees or “Government Buildings” line to fund the doors.  Chief DeAngelis said that the price would be the same as previously approved.  

DPW

Hire-

David Reinhold addressed the Board with a recommendation to hire a person who used to live in the area who is now in Florida.  He is relocating to the area again and would like to work for the Department of Public Works he is highly qualified.  His name is Gene Bertiaume and his recommended pay would be $23.00 per hour.  A background check is required and it was suggested to include in the motion to have the Town pick up the cost of the background in an effort to save some time.

Motion by Selectman Bob Jordan to hire Gene Bertiaume at a rate of pay of $23.00 per hour and to have the Town cover the cost for the background check.  Seconded by Selectman John Cody.  Motion carried 4-0.

Ladds Lane –

Dave Reinhold then spoke of the Ladds Lane configuration at the west side of the road.  The Town would have to cut trees and install a culvert with the rest of the work being done by JAFCO Excavation.  Money to be paid by the developer who has set aside funds for off-site improvement.  Selectman Yergeau wanted to know if there was any need to do any density testing or soil analysis, etc.  Dave said State specifications were used and he would monitor it.  Mr. Yergeau did not want to go through any great expense but wanted to insure the materials used were appropriate.

Motion by Selectman Bob Jordan to approve the re-configuration of Ladds Ln. and purchase order #430 for JAFCO Excavation in the amount of $24,000 and to insure all specifications are followed.  Seconded by Mike Yergeau.  Motion carried 4-0.

ETV

Glenn Fredericks presented to the Board of Selectmen an acoustic analysis performed on the meeting room by Access A/V.  He said some echoes in the room last for three seconds.  Due to the fact there are sprinklers in the room there was no quote for panels on the ceiling.  There was discussion of using a suspended panel system.  Since it was difficult to know exactly what the Board wanted it would be prudent to research the options further.  Whatever the option it should be tasteful and in line with the character of the building if possible.

The Board wanted to have the curtains put back up when the weather is cooler.

Mr. Fredericks also said that he is exploring options to cool the ETV studio.

ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT

Town Administrator

Town Administrator Gregory C. Dodge said that there is yet another revision to the guidelines on the use of ARPA funds.  There is a webinar on Thursday of this week that he and Lisa Fogg will be listening to.  He recommends that no further ARPA funds be approved until more information is gathered.

Town Administrator Gregory C. Dodge also expressed his condolences to Sandy Goodspeed and her family at the passing of Charlie Goodspeed.  He said that he worked almost daily with Charlie on the library expansion project saying Charlie’s heart was in the right place and he did a lot for the Town of Epping.  He will be missed.

INDIVIDUAL SELECTMEN’S REPORTS

Selectman Mike Yergeau

Selectman Yergeau expressed his sympathies to the Goodspeed family.  He too worked on many Town projects with Charlie Goodspeed he was extremely smart, did a lot for this Town and will be missed.

Selectman Bob Jordan

Selectman Jordan said that Charlie Goodspeed was a neighbor of his and he did a great deal for this Town.  He highlighted the Mill St. bridge project that Charlie undertook and completed in just over a period of one week.  His heart was in the right place and Charlie will be missed.

Selectman John Cody

Selectman Cody also expressed his condolences to the Goodspeed family.  He had only met him a few times but found he was a nice gentleman and always wanted the best for Epping.

Selectman Tom Gauthier

Selectman Gauthier added that Charlie went to Washington, DC to get funding for the Mill St. bridge at no cost to the Town.  It was amazing the effort Charlie put in for the good of this Town.  He will be truly missed.

ADJOURN

Motion by Selectman Bob Jordan after a moment of silence for Charlie Goodspeed.  Seconded by Selectman John Cody.  Motion carried 4-0.
MOMENT OF SILENCE FOR CHARLIE GOODSPEED

“THANK YOU CHARLIE” – VICE-CHAIRMAN GAUTHIER

Meeting adjourned at 7:31 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Gregory C. Dodge

Town Administrator

_________________________

Tom Gauthier, Vice-Chairman

_________________________

Bob Jordan, Selectman

_________________________

Mike Yergeau, Selectman

_________________________

John Cody, Selectman

Chairman Joe Trombley was excused.
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